Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting February 9, 2021

Present: Dianne Craig, Steve Smith, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 11:05 am

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Dianne made a motion to accept the February 3<sup>rd</sup> minutes. Steve 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All in favor

Dianne made a motion to accept the February 8<sup>th</sup> minutes with changes. Steve 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All in favor.

Dianne made a motion to accept the January 25<sup>th</sup> minutes with changes. Steve 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All infavor.

• Steve made a motion to move the meeting into a non-public session at 11:10 to discuss a legal matter. Dianne 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All infavor.

Dianne made a motion to exit the non-public session at 11:18 Steve 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion all infavor.

- Steve stated the town meeting was approved to hold at Lempster School on March 13<sup>th</sup>, at 6:30. Lempster Selectmen opted to hold their town meeting in June. There will be no charge for the use of the school, only for the custodian and bus rental. Steve called Chief Andersen in regards to covering the town meeting in Lempster. Ed stated there is not a problem with him covering the town meeting in Lempster because of mutual aid but will reach out to the Sheriff's department. The Selectboard will make arrangements to provide transportation to bring resident to the meeting. The cost of the bus will \$21.00 an hour for the bus driver. If no one uses the bus the driver can be relieved after the meeting starts.
- Dianne gave an update on the grange project. Ed Peckham will not be doing the
  plumbing because of scheduling. Sandy needs a letter to send to the LCHIP Grant
  stating Ed is no longer doing the plumbing for the grange. Dianne will write the
  letter. The plumbing project is out for bid.
- The 2021 budgets were discussed.

Dianne made a motion at 12:32 adjourned the meeting. Steve2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All in favor.